
The Honourable Mayor of Collins Chabane Local Municipality Cllr Shadrack Maluleke 
together with members of the Political Management Team Speaker Councillor Thina 
Mbedzi and Chief Whip Councillor Erick Baloyi have met with the MEC for Public Works 
Honourable Ernest Rachoene this morning to discuss about the D-Roads which are 
under design and D-Roads which need regravelling. The Meeting was successful and 
agreed to have follow up meeting after 3 months to assess progress. Mayor Shadrack 
Maluleke has commended MEC Rachoene for his commitment to speed up the process 
of redeveloping quality and accessible infrastructure for rural communities.  

 


